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EPPING FOREST LOCAL COUNCILS' LIAISON COMMITTEE 
 

NOTICE OF MEETING 
 
Place: Council Chamber, Civic Offices, 

High Street, Epping  
 

Date: Wednesday, 4th March, 2009 

Room: Council Chamber 
 

Time: 7.30 pm 

Democratic Services Officer: Rebecca Perrin (tel: 01992 564532) 
Email: ahendry@eppingforestdc.gov.uk 

 
Members: 
 
District Council Representatives: 
 
Councillors J Knapman (Chairman), R Morgan, B Sandler, Mrs M Sartin and Mrs P Smith 
 
 
Local Council Representatives: 
 
Clerks and Chairmen/Members of Parish and Town Councils 
 
County Council Representatives: 
Members for the following divisions: 
 
North Weald and Nazeing: Councillor A Jackson 
Loughton Central: Councillor C Pond 
Ongar and Rural: Councillor G McEwen 
Epping and Theydon Bois: Councillor T Spencer 
Buckhurst Hill and Loughton South: Councillor C Finn 
Chigwell and Loughton Broadway: Councillor M Tomkins 
Waltham Abbey: Councillor Mrs E Webster 
 
 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE THE START DATE OF THE MEETING 

COFFEE/TEA WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE FROM 7.00 
P.M IN THE MEMBERS ROOM 

 
 
 

 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   
 

 2. MINUTES  (Pages 3 - 10) 
 

  To confirm the minutes of the last meeting of the Committee held on 5 November 
2008    (previously circulated) and matters arising. 
 

 3. ESSEX PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION  (Pages 11 - 14) 
 

  To receive a presentation from Robert Smith (Chairman) of Essex Playing Fields 
Association. (Explanatory note attached) 
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 4. FAIR PROJECT   

 
  Presentation by Richard Crone (FAIR Manager) on the FAIR Project.  

 
 5. ISSUES RAISED BY LOCAL COUNCILS   

 
  To discuss the following items raised by Councillor Surtees: 

• Update on the Gypsy/Traveller Survey. 
• Communication with Local Councils and Essex County Councils.   
• Procedure for assessing Community Initiative Fund/Youth CIF/Road 

CIF applications. 
• The impact on local residents of the Call for sites for potential development. 
• Functionality of the Iplan” system and continued distribution of paper copies of 

planning documents. 
• Rubbish collection services for Village Halls and other similar establishments. 
• Local Police Pledges appear to be uniform across the district/county – should 

there be a mechanism for communities to contribute? 

 
 6. LOCAL HIGHWAYS PANEL   

 
  To receive a report from Councillor R Bassett on Essex County Council “Localism” 

initiative and to agree on how nominations for the Parish/Town Councils seats would 
be made. 
 

 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS   
 

 8. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS   
 

  To note the proposed meeting dates of the Committee scheduled for the new 
municipal year: 
 
15 July 2009 
18 November 2009  
17 March 2010. 
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EPPING FOREST DISTRICT LOCAL COUNCILS' LIAISON COMMITTEE 
MINUTES 

 
Date: Wednesday, 5 November 2008 Time: 7.30 - 9.48 pm 

 
Place: Council Chamber, Civic 

Offices, High Street, Epping 
  

  
Members 
Present: 

Representing Epping Forest District Council: 
 
Councillor(s): J Knapman (Chairman), R Morgan, Mrs M Sartin and 
Mrs P Smith 
 
Other Councillors: 
 
Councillor(s): Mrs D Collins, Mrs A Cooper, Mrs A Grigg, D Stallan,C 
Whitbread and Mrs J Whitehouse  
 
Representing Essex County Council: 
 
County Councillor(s): G McEwen 
 
Representing Local Councils: 
 
Councillors: J Ballard (Parish Clerk – Roydon Parish Council), A Barr 
(Lambourne Parish Council), Mrs D Borton (Nazeing Parish Council), 
C Brown (Stapleford Abbotts Parish Council), K Canning (Town Clerk 
- Chigwell Parish Council), G Castle (Nazeing Parish Council), R 
Church (Buckhurst Hill Parish Council), Ms S DeLuca (Parish Clerk - 
North Weald Parish Council), Mrs V Evans (Parish Clerk – Epping 
Upland Parish Council), J Farren (Stapleford Abbotts Parish 
Council), J Filby (Lambourne Parish Council), C Hawkins (North 
Weald Bassett Parish Council), Mrs J Hedges (Epping Town 
Council), Mrs S Jackman (Ongar Town Council), Ms P Jones 
(Epping Upland Parish Council), R Jones (Waltham Abbey Town 
Council), S Jones (Theydon Bois Parish Council), B Murphy (Epping 
Town Council), Miss H Nicholas (Roydon Parish Council), J Philip 
(Theydon Bois Parish Council), J Salter (Abbess. Beauchamp & 
Berners Roding), B Surtees (Ongar Town Council), C Thompson 
(Parish Clerk – Moreton, Bobbingworth & The Lavers), S N Wilkinson 
(Roydon Parish Council), R Witham (Lambourne Parish Council) 
 

Apologies: Epping Forest District Council –  
 
Councillor(s): B Sandler 
 
Essex County Council –  
 
Councillor(s): C Finn and C Pond 
 
Parish/Town Councils: - 
 
Councillor (s): Ms J Bowerman (Matching Parish Council), Mrs C 
Pond (Loughton Town Council), Mrs S Stavrou (Waltham Abbey 
Parish Council) 
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Officers 
Present: 
 

D Macnab (Deputy Chief Executive), J Gilbert (Director of 
Environment and Street Scene), J Preston (Director of Planning and 
Economic Development), S Bacon (Service Business Manager, 
Planning and Economic Development), I White (Forward Planning 
Manager) and M Jenkins (Democratic Services Assistant) 
 

By Invitation: Chief Inspector J Baldwin, Inspector C Carrington (Essex County 
Police) and A Lainton (Epping Forest District Council Consultant)  

 
 
 

11. MINUTES  
 

RESOLVED: 
 

That, the minutes of the meeting held on 11 June 2008 be agreed. 
 

12. ISSUES RAISED BY LOCAL COUNCILS  
 
(a) Pre-Meeting Preparation for Local Councils 
 
Members were concerned that there had not been adequate preparation before previous 
Local Councils’ Liaison Committees. Councillor B Surtees of Ongar Town Council, 
apologised to the Committee for. He had conflicting commitments which had forestalled 
the collation of agenda items needed for this Committee. He was arranging another local 
council’s meeting to collect agenda items for the next meeting of this committee. The 
Vice Chairman, Councillor J Salter of Abbess, Beauchamp and Berners Roding Parish 
Council, said that some members had missed prepatory meetings, he urged members to 
attend and raise questions on issues, for further discussion. There was a feeling that the 
number of Parish and Town Council meetings seemed to have been getting less and 
less. Committee members felt that there was a lack of interest amongst local councils. 
Councillor B Murphy of Epping Town Council suggested that members of local councils 
liaise with Town Clerks more. 
 
The Chairman, Councillor J Knapman, said that the Committee belonged to the local 
councils, they should communicate more, particularly by email and use the facilities at 
the District Council. This issue was largely in the hands of Members. 
 
(b) Community Initiative Fund Bids 
 
Councillor B Surtees of Ongar Town Council said that he had attended a meeting of the 
Epping Association where County Council funding had been discussed. The funding 
was decided on an equitable basis. It seemed that the established protocol had been 
abandoned without information or consultation. There was a good proportion of funding 
available. The Deputy Chief Executive, Mr D Macnab, advised that the West Essex Co-
Ordinator, should have been contacted if there were concerns. 
 
Councillor G McEwen of Essex County Council thought everybody should know about 
the fund. Councillor B Surtees was concerned that the district was out of step with the 
rest of the County. There was no communication explaining how things were done. 
 

13. IT DEVELOPMENTS IN PLANNING SERVICES  
 
Mr S Bacon, Service Business Manager for Planning Services, gave a presentation 
regarding the Planning Portal. 
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The Planning Portal was the official Government sponsored Planning and Building 
Control Website, it would make the process of accessing information concerning 
planning applications much easier.  
 
The system comprised the following: 
 

• Allowing the submission of public comments on planning applications 
 

• Public access to all Building Control information 
 

• Public access to all planning application decision notices (930,000 available) 
 

• Public access to all application forms (24,000 available) 
 

• Public access to plans (29,000 available) 
 

• Public access to register pages for 1948-1974 (41,000 available) 
 

• Public access to appeal decisions (3,000 available), a total of more than 125,000 
documents. 

 
Mr S Bacon said that all new planning applications were scanned and published within 
two working days of being registered. From October 2008, all consultees (both internal 
and external) were being consulted electronically, this allowed wider consultation at the 
same cost. The costs of the scanning operation were offset by savings in printing and 
postal costs. The National eConsultation Service should cut down on phone calls and 
letters. It offered a single system for all consultees and would be available during the 
first quarter of 2009. Applying for planning permission and making payment for an 
application could now be made online. Currently 20% of applications were now coming 
via the Portal. 
 
Planning data was put into a pinpoint mapping system which used Google maps. It 
contained all planning applications dating back to 1948 and was updated with new 
applications daily. Users searched planning applications by postcode, it allowed an 
overlay of data over satellite or aerial photographs and had made it much easier for 
relating planning applications to the local area. Additionally, the Adobe Measuring Tool 
allowed residents and consultees to scale from scanned plans. 
 
To assist the public, a range of “How To” guides were available to view on the website. 
The guides were also available via the Weekly List. All neighbours consulted on 
planning applications were receiving a copy of the user guide “How to View Planning 
Application Material Online.” 
 
There was concern about the privacy of neighbours in the consultation part of the 
Planning Portal. Mr S Bacon said that they were currently examining this, the public 
could see a list of consultees but not who made which comments. 
 
The Chairman thanked Mr S Bacon for his presentation and for answering questions 
from the Committee. 
 

14. INTRODUCTION FOR CHIEF INSPECTOR JONATHAN BALDWIN  
 
Chief Inspector Jonathan Baldwin was introduced to the Committee, he was the new 
District Commander for Epping Forest. He thanked the Committee for allowing him to 
speak, he had taken part in meetings with partnership bodies before but had not met the 
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local council representatives together. Accompanying Chief Inspector J Baldwin was his 
deputy, Inspector Craig Carrington. 
 
Chief Inspector J Baldwin said that policing was a two way process, between the police 
and the general public. Local councils played an important part in the policing process 
as they were knowledgeable about their areas, a pro-active stance was therefore 
important. He advised that because he had not received questions from members 
beforehand, he could not answer all of their queries. He was willing to attend future 
Local Councils’ Liaison Committees and report their particular concerns to the 
Neighbourhood Action Panels (NAPS). 
 
Mr C Thompson, Town Clerk of Moreton Town Council, commented that although there 
was little crime in the Moreton area, it was rare for residents to see or know who their 
local police officers were. Despite advertising a local meeting, where 100 people had 
participated, no police representatives had attended. Chief Inspector J Baldwin advised 
that Inspector C Carrington was the officer for the Moreton area and he would supply the 
Parish Council with photographs of each neighbourhood officer and their contact details, 
both mobile numbers and email addresses. 
 
Mr C Thompson added that he no longer received regular emails advising on the local 
crime situation, over the last few weeks there had been 2 or 3 burglaries in his area. 
Chief Inspector J Baldwin requested Parish Council contact details, he also suggested 
creating email groups which would facilitate better communication between the police 
and local councils. He advised that information on local neighbourhood watches can be 
emailed to residents. Councillor B Murphy of Epping Town Council agreed to provide 
liaison between the police and local councils. Councillor Mrs P Smith advised that the 
District Council website had the contact details for the Parish and Town Councils on it. 
She also advised that there was also a new anti crime initiative – “Not In My 
Neighbourhood.” 
 

AGREED: 
 

That, the Parish and Town Councils email addresses be sent to Councillor B 
Murphy for dispatch to the police. 

 
Chief Inspector J Baldwin said that local communities were becoming increasingly less 
tolerant of anti-social behaviour. There was a variety of local groups and partnerships 
taking action on crime and littering, for example the Epping Forest Rangers prevented 
fly tipping and there were groups who also dealt with anti-social parking around 
Underground Stations. Councillor B Surtees thought that the problem was that initiatives 
were introduced and then faded away. 
 
Chief Inspector J Baldwin advised that furnishing districts with adequate numbers of 
police officers was often difficult. Officers did not want to stay in the same place for too 
long. Some stayed in an area for eighteen months to two years before moving away. 
Chief Inspector J Baldwin said that there needed to be a clear understanding between 
the police and local councils, regarding expectations of service. There were nine 
committed officers for NAPs. The process was still embryonic. The police needed to 
know what was expected from the public. 
 
Ms S De Luca, Parish Clerk of North Weald Parish Council asked if common crime 
problems had emerged from the NAPs meetings. Chief Inspector J Baldwin replied that 
he had copies of the NAPs minutes, he wrote the strategic assessments which provided 
a picture of the crime situation in the area.  
 

Page 6



Local Councils' Liaison Committee  Wednesday, 5 November 2008 

5 

Councillor R Morgan, District Councillor, asked about the hundreds of extra officers who 
were now in the County force. Chief Inspector J Baldwin said that there were 600 extra 
officers across the force, Epping was receiving an extra 12 officers making its 
establishment 100 in total. 
 
Chief Inspector J Baldwin was asked about controlling speeding traffic, he replied that 
officers by roadsides wearing fluorescent jackets had a positive effect on speed 
reduction. 
 
The Chairman thanked Chief Inspector J Baldwin for coming to the meeting and 
advising the members on the current policing situation. Chief Inspector J Baldwin 
thanked the Committee in return. He also particularly thanked Lambourne Town Council 
for the exemplary way they had worked through a difficult time when a murder had taken 
place there. 
 

15. GYPSY & TRAVELLER DPD - CONSULTATION  
 
Mr A Lainton, Planning Services Consultant for the Gypsies and Travellers Consultation, 
gave a presentation regarding the Gypsies and Travellers Development Plan 
Consultation. 
 
The consultation was both serious and controversial. He understood the underlying 
sentiments from the settled and Gypsy/Traveller communities. However Gypsies and 
Travellers were confronted by particular social problems, Mr A Lainton suggested that 
some comments made about them generally bordered on prejudice. The Race Relations 
(Amendment) Act 2000 paid “due regard” to the need for eliminating unlawful racial 
discrimination, promoting equality of opportunity and promoting good race relations. 
Romany Gypsies and Irish Travellers were a legally recognised ethnic group. 
 
Mr A Lainton said that the consultation process was completely open, the District 
Council’s website was being updated with information on the consultation and advice for 
local councils and action groups with advice on how to get involved. 
 
The plan, which would emerge from the consultation, needed to be sound, with 
supporting evidence. Objections must have been made on the grounds that the plan did 
not meet the tests laid down by the consultation. Alternative sites to those proposed, 
needed to have access to amenities. The new Google Pinpoint mapping system, 
available on the District Council’s website, should assist residents in framing their 
arguments for alternative sites. 
 
Mr A Lainton pointed out that Epping Forest had a good record on taking action against 
illegal Gypsy/Traveller sites. However it was much harder to evict Gypsies and 
Travellers if there was not adequate site provision. Essex currently had a large number 
of illegal sites. Although the Government’s objective was in providing smaller Gypsy and 
Traveller sites, a smaller number of sites would mean more site proposals in the future. 
 
There were essentially three options for the distribution of Gypsy and Traveller sites 
within the district, these were based around economic factors such as employment 
opportunities. The options for the distribution of sites was as follows: 
 
Option One – Edge of the urban area 
 
Option Two – Rural areas 
 
Option Three – Wider distribution 
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The recent “Call for Sites” had not revealed any potential urban sites. There was a 
shortage of vacant and derelict sites in the district, those that were available were being 
used for social housing. Sites outside the Green Belt were unlikely to be viable for 
Gypsy and Traveller sites. Most of the sites identified within the consultation were 
privately owned, it may be the case that those owners may not wish to sell their land for 
a Gypsy and Traveller site. Mr A Lainton advised that the District Council was unlikely to 
compulsorily purchase a site. 
 
Mr A Lainton advised that it was most important for matters of relevance only to be 
made when responding to the consultation. It was best for respondents to pool their 
responses through an action group. 
 
Following the presentation a number of points were raised. 
 
Councillor Mrs P Smith, Epping Forest District Councillor, asked about identifying 
potential sites that were not in the consultation. Mr A Lainton urged people to identify 
sites which they thought should be included in the consultation. The consultation would 
be extended to investigate new proposed sites for pitches. 
 
Mrs J Ballard, Parish Clerk of Roydon Parish Council, commented that there had not 
been an exhibition of the Gypsy and Traveller Consultation in Roydon. Mr I White, 
Forward Planning Manager, advised that an exhibition was being put on in Roydon as 
soon as possible. There was concern that some residents had not received consultation 
document packs they had asked for. Mr A Lainton said that the District Council was 
writing to all residents who were within 300 yards of a proposed Gypsy and Traveller 
site. Staff were visiting individuals to explain the consultation process. 
 
Councillor J Farren of Stapleford Abbotts Parish Council asked the officers if it was 
possible for an individual within a household to respond on behalf of their family. Mr A 
Lainton replied that they could. Councillor J Farren asked if Stapleford Abbotts Parish 
Council could distribute the consultation documents themselves within their area. Mr I 
White, Forward Planning Manager, replied that any member of the public could phone or 
write to Planning Services requesting a consultation pack. However, he advised that 
there would be a problem if Parish and Town Councils delivered packs to their local 
residents, the District Council would not know who these residents were. Planning 
Services were required to keep a record of where packs were sent, so they could update 
those respondents who had received a pack on any new developments. Councillor J 
Farren suggested that the local councils could collate the information themselves. Mr A 
Lainton warned that in some authorities, consultation documents had been returned only 
partially filled in by residents, this did not constitute a correct consultation. Subsequently 
the Government had instructed those authorities to carry out the consultation again. Mr I 
White advised that the public needed to read the whole consultation document before 
completing the questionnaire. 
 
Councillor J Farren asked about Gypsy and Traveller sites on the border between 
Stapleford Abbotts and Brentwood District Councils. Mr A Lainton advised that 
Brentwood District Council. did not want to make provision for any Gypsies and 
Travellers. However this was not possible. Councillor G McEwen thought that the District 
already made good provision for Gypsies and Travellers, he did not believe that more 
sites were needed. 
 
Councillor Ms Patricia Jones of Epping Upland Parish Council said that objectors’ 
arguments needed pinpointing more closely, they should formulate their views with other 
groups. She asked if the Gypsies and Travellers on permanent sites would leave the 
sites in the future. Mr A Lainton replied that in order to justify a site, roots had to have 
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been shown. The Gypsies and Travellers living in Epping were amongst the most settled 
in the county. 
 
Councillor B Surtees was concerned about the anxiety and upset that this process was 
causing to residents and Gypsies and Travellers. What was the District Council doing to 
address this issue? Mr J Preston, Director of Planning Services, replied that the District 
Council had employed consultants to facilitate the consultation process and produced a 
DVD as well. There were stresses and strains on councillors and officers alike, but the 
Government had directed the Council to undertake this task. Staff were dealing with the 
public sensitively, particularly assisting elderly residents with responding to the 
consultation. Members and public alike needed to recognise that the District Council 
was following a Government directive by initiating a consultation. Although this was 
unpopular, there had to be recognition of the issues. Mr A Lainton had represented the 
District Council well in negotiating the number of sites proposed. Brentwood District 
Council had not been accurate about their figures for the number of sites they thought 
they should have. An audit trail would facilitate an open and transparent process. The 
Chairman asked about the possibility of a judicial review of the consultation. Mr J 
Preston said this would bring the consultation to a halt. The Chairman next asked if the 
consultation was discriminatory. Mr J Preston replied that the District Council had 
adopted an equalities policy. The District Council’s website did not provide details of 
action groups which were against the consultation. 
 

16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 
Moreton Parish Council requested a new internal phone directory. 
 

17. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS  
 
The next meeting of the Committee was on 4 March 2008. 
 

CHAIRMAN
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FAQs 

Who Are We? 
What Do We Do? 
How Do We Do It? 
Where Do We Get Our Funds From? 
How Do We Spend Our Money? 
What Other Examples Are There Of What We Do? 
How Do We Publicise Ourselves? 
How Can I Help? 
Who Should I Contact? 
Who Are We? 

Essex Playing Fields Association is a registered Charity (No. 301448) that was 
founded in 1924.  To that extent it actually pre-dates the National Playing Fields 
Association by two years.  There are some 30 or so registered County Playing Fields 
Associations throughout England and Wales, of which EPFA is generally regarded as 
being one of the more pro-active. 

Our Association is managed by a part-time Director, a part-time Field Officer, and an 
Executive Council of eight volunteers.  We are additionally able to call on four 
‘advisors’ who are specialists in various aspects of matters in which we get involved, 
and a further 21 volunteer judges who assist with the running of our Best Kept 
Playing Fields competition each year. 

What Do We Do? 

We are committed to the protection, preservation and maintenance of playing fields, 
playgrounds and play areas, particularly for children, young people and the disabled. 

How Do We Do It? 

We work closely with local Parish and Town Councils, sports clubs and associations, 
and managers of playing field facilities across the county, providing technical and 
practical advice and, where possible, financial assistance either via our own Small 
Grants Fund or by putting the organisation concerned in touch with other grant-
making bodies known to us.  We also run seminars and training days from time to 
time on matters relevant to our mission statement. 

Where Do We Get Our Funds From? 

We are an essentially voluntary organisation whose main form of income is derived 
from our membership.  Our membership comprises local Councils, sports clubs and 
associations, all of whom pay annual subscriptions, and individuals who support our 
cause, usually by virtue of Life Membership for a one-off subscription of £50.00.  We 
get no automatic central funding, although we have been fortunate in receiving 
financial support from Essex County Council for the past three years. However, this is 
by no means guaranteed.  We also apply for grants where we believe we have the 
necessary criteria to satisfy the various grant-makers, and have received regular 
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financial support from, amongst others, Essex Police, The Fryerning Foundation, the 
Charles S French Trust, and the Augustine Courtauld Trust. 

How Do We Spend Our Money? 

The funding we currently receive from Essex County Council together with our 
members’ subscriptions cover the remunerations of our two part-time employees – our 
Director and our Field Officer – and the incidental expenses that our other, volunteer, 
Executive Council members incur.  All the other income that we receive – grants, 
donations and the like – is used in the furtherance of our work.  We are, of course, a 
non-profit making Charity.  Over the years we have built up a small amount of 
financial reserves, but we need to dip into that every year now in order to make ends 
meet.  Ideally, we need an absolute minimum of £30,000 income per year:  £10,000 
for salaries and management expenses; £10,000 to make donations from our Small 
Grants Fund, and £10,000 to run competitions, events, training days, seminars, etc.  
We are a very long way away from that target at present. 

Over the past two years we have given money to the following organisations from our 
Small Grants Fund: 
• Beaumont cum Moze Parish Council  -  £200 for repairs to playground swings 
• Stansted Scouts Tortoises Group  -  £1,000 for improvements, including disabled 
access, to their scout hut 
• Braintree Cricket Club  -  £420 for training courses for new colts’ coaches 
• Finchingfield Parish Council  -  £475 towards steel mini goals, nets and supports. 
• Hatfield Peverel Parish Council  -  £500 towards replacement fencing and picnic 
tables at the Strutt Memorial Recreation Ground. 
• Orsett Cricket Club  -  £1,000 towards relaying their vandalised square 
• Ashdon Parish Council  -  £1,000 towards development of new playing field 
• Alresford Parish Council - £500 towards refurbishing children’s playground and 
replacing roundabout 
• Earls Colne Cricket Club  -  £300 to improve their square 

What Other Examples Are There Of What We Do? 

Our flagship activity is our annual Best Kept Playing Fields competition which we 
have run every year since 1971.  The competition is divided into seven Classes: 
• Best playing field serving communities of more than 2,500 
• Best playing field serving communities of fewer than 2,500 
• Best children’s playground 
• Best cricket ground (irrespective of whether or not a winter sport is played there) 
• Best playing field professionally maintained and managed by larger authorities or 
commercial organisations 
• Best special needs and/or school playground 
• Best project carried out during the year 
The competition regularly attracts in the region of 100 entrants from around the 
county and it is generally regarded as being second only to the county’s Best Village 
competition in terms of prestige.  Entrants are parish and town councils or district 
authorities, and clubs (especially cricket clubs) and associations.  All the Classes are 
sponsored by local or national firms with a particular interest in playing fields or 
playgrounds, so the winners receive goods or vouchers to the tune of between £250 
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and £500.  The Awards are presented by our Patron, Lord Petre, and the current 
Chairman of Essex County Council at our AGM at Essex County Cricket Club in 
October. 

And a spin-off from the competition is that where our judges find something not quite 
right, our Field Officer contacts the playing field or playground manager and arranges 
a site visit to discuss the problem and offer technical and/or financial help to rectify it. 

Other initiatives and events that we have organised in recent times include: 
• A groundsmen’s course specifically aimed at cricket groundsmen, which has 
subsequently led to the formation of the local Association of Groundsmen 
• In conjunction with Disability Essex, a subsidised inspection programme for 
children’s playgrounds to ensure that they were ‘all-inclusive’ and compliant with the 
Disability Discrimination Act. 
• A one-day seminar on the protection of playing fields consequent upon legislative 
changes to the Planning Act. 
• A rugby football scheme to enable local schools without facilities for rugby to join 
with their local rugby club and use their pitches during the week, and at the same time 
encourage parents to acquire a basic coaching qualification. 
• An Inter Cricket tournament for ‘Year 7’ schoolchildren held at a local cricket club.  
This is now an annual event. 
• A training day, in conjunction with Writtle College, for the protection and 
maintenance of playing fields, specifically aimed at groundsmen and dealing with 
autumn work to put cricket pitches to bed and prepare football and rugby pitches for 
their season. 

How Do We Publicise Ourselves? 

We publish our newsletter, “The Playing Field” quarterly, with a circulation of 750 
around the county.  It is sent free of charge to all our members, all parish and town 
Councils, and all county councillors.  And it is available – also free of charge - to 
anyone else who wants it.  Just contact our Secretary. 

We also have good links with many local newspapers and routinely issue press 
releases to selected papers when we have been active in their circulation area.  We 
also get regular air time on BBC Essex, where Steve Scruton is a particular supporter 
of us. 

And our website, www.essexplayingfields.org.uk, is gradually growing.  There is a lot 
more that we want to put on it: it is just a matter of having the time (and expertise!) 

How Can I Help? 

In the first instance – join us.  Membership for an individual is £10.00 per annum, or 
£50.00 for Life Membership.  Corporate Membership is £100.00 per year.  Parish and 
Town Councils pay £25.00 per year, and District and Unitary Authorities £50.00.  
And Sports Clubs and Associations pay £15.00.  Your membership alone is extremely 
important to us. 
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However, it might be that having read this, you would like to get more involved in 
some aspect of our work, whether it is organising an event, judging some of the 
entries in the Best Kept Playing Fields competition, fundraising, or anything else for 
which you have a particular aptitude and which you believe could be of assistance to 
us.  Like most Charities, we never have enough volunteers. 

Who Should I Contact? 

Our Director, Malcolm Webb, and our Field Officer, Colin Freeman, can both be 
reached on our Helpline (01277 218005) or via their email addresses, malcolmwebb 
[at] talk21 [dot] com or colin.epfa [at] btconnect [dot] com. 

Our Secretary is: 
Kathryn Gibson 
76, Buckingham Road, 
Hockley, SS5 4UE 

Tel.  01702 207433 
Email  kate.gibson [at] tesco [dot] net 

Or you can contact us for general enquiries by email via our website at postmaster [at] 
essexplayingfield.org [dot] uk 
OF THE 42 SHIRE COUNTIES IN ENGLAND AND WALES, ESSEX LIES 36TH 
IN TERMS OF PROVISION OF PLAYING FIELDS PER 1,000 HEAD OF 
POPULATION. 

PLEASE JOIN US AND HELP US ENSURE THAT NO FURTHER PLAYING 
FIELD LAND IS LOST TO DEVELOPERS, AND THAT WHICH REMAINS IS 
MAINTAINED TO THE HIGHEST LEVEL FOR THE BENEFIT OF ALL OF US 
AND FOR FUTURE GENERATIONS. 
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